Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Zoom Meeting held on the 6th January 2021
PRESENT:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, Christine Lewis, Barry Spittle, John Pigg, Steve Bagnall and Henry Phillips. 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
Four Parishioners.

01/21. Welcome & Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council’s zoom meeting and in doing so enquired of any issues or concerns to be raised from the public. The Parishioners who had joined the meeting made the following comments.  One Parishioner indicated their intention to stand in the local elections later in the year and was listening to what people were saying. Their particular focus was for the betterment of the area with highway safety along the A442 as a particular focus. The Secretary of the Village Hall spoke to a position paper that had been circulated to the Parish Council.  They highlighted that a new committee and officers had been formed to take the Village Hall through to the next AGM, but looking for new Villagers to step forward at the next AGM this year. This would bring fresh ideas to keep the facility going into the future. The Secretary also indicated that although the Hall remained closed due to the pandemic the heating remain on a very low light to address any maintenance concerns. A third Parishioner involved with the Norton Wombles raised concerns about the footpath from Norton to Stockton Church on the A442 and the difficultly for walkers and runners. This was added to by the overhanging hedge at South Lodge. Members agreed to again take up the two items as part of the project developments to improve on the A442 through the Village. There being no further points to raise the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
02/21.  Apologies for Absence: None
03/21. Declarations of Interest: Cllr G Hamilton 20/04560/FUL
04/21. Minutes of the meeting held on the 4th November 2020.
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 4th November 2020 be confirmed, signed by the Chairman and returned to the Clerk in the post. 
05/21. Clerks Report.

The Clerk presented the circulated report for members to consider. In doing so highlighted the replacement bench at the centre of Norton and its replacement.  Members agreed to receive an update at the next meeting on potential designs and costs for recycled plastic and decorative metal to complement the ‘Silent Soldier’ in terms of Remembrance. 
06/21. Planning Applications.
i. 20/04560/FUL: The Crowgreaves, Crowgreaves, Bridgnorth – Change of use of agricultural yard space to commercial storage space. No Objections.
07/21. Newsletter.

Members commented on the very good content of the latest edition of the newsletter providing a very interesting read. A member of the editorial team joined the meeting with the agreement of the Chairman and highlighted the quarterly seasonal nature of the publication made it manageable.  Members indicated that it had become very much appreciated across the Parish and in terms of distribution numbers needed to be increased to 145 copies for the print run.
08/21. Highways and Footpaths.
1. Cheswardine Lane was again in need of inspection for potholes and members agreed that this be raised with Shropshire Council.
2. In terms of the A442 one of the Norton speed signs had been damage on the Stockton side of Norton entering the Village; members agreed that this be raised with Shropshire Council along with the hedge and footpath raised by Parishioners earlier in the meeting. 
09/21. Jubilee Play Park.
The play park remains open with the term contractor continuing to monitor the status of the equipment and the use of the play park during the pandemic.
10/21. Defibrillator update.

 The defibrillator is functioning well after the recent by-monthly inspection.
11/21. Finance.

1. Precept/Budget: members received the budget updates and agreed a precept of £5,610 for 21/22.
2.  The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure.
	100265
	Shropshire Mind (grant)
	£  50.00

	100266
	Bus Shelter (cleaning)
	£  50.00

	100267
	Christmas Tree (supply of power)
	£  40.00

	100268
	CAB (grant)
	£  50.00

	100269
	Severn Hospice (grant)
	£  50.00

	100270
	Macmillan Cancer Support
	£  50.00

	100271
	Apley Estate (play park licence)
	£  10.00

	100272
	Clerk’s reimbursements (bulbs A442)
	£216.00

	100273
	Clerks expenses (expenses) 
	£  37.32

	100274
	DM Payroll Services Ltd (payroll)
	£  28.50

	100275
	Stoke upon Tern PC (phone & zoom)
	£ 86.55

	100276
	Play Park (repairs)
	£132.00

	100277
	Play Park (mowing)
	£265.00


Matters for Consideration at the next meeting: Standard agenda plus any updates on the Village by-pass
Meeting closed at 8.20pm 
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